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The next Bektash News is the February 2025 issue,  
with deadline for arƟcles January 20, 2025  

Bektash Shrine Center 
PO Box 4086 

Concord NH 03302-4086 
Att. Bektash News 

E-mail address: 
editor@bektashshriners.org 

 

Tel:  603-225-5372 
FAX: 603-225-9430 

Please Visit the Bektash Web Site for  
latest news and upcoming events... 

 
www.bektashshriners.org 
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BEKTASH 2025 
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 

 Bektash Installation of Officers    January 11 
 

Valentines Ball      February 15 
 

St. Patrick's Day Event     March 15 
 

Pote's Trip to Costa Rica    March 15 - 22 
 

Stated Meeting       March 24 
 

New England Masonic Night    March 29 
 

Easter EggStravaganza                           April 4 - 6 
 

NSA Mid-Winter (Prince Edward Island)         April 10 - 13 
 

Fun and Fellowship (Mexican Night)          May 2 
 

Rock N Race (Noahs Heros)              May 7 
 

NH Grand Lodge Annual Meeting          May 17 
 

Joint Ceremonial                                May (TBD) 
 

Northeast Camper Caravan    May 30 - June 1 
 

Scottish Rite Council of Deliberation           June 7 
 

Stated Meeting       June 16 
 

Fun and Fellowship                              June 20 
 

Imperial Session (Atlantia, GA)    June 27 - July 3 
 

Rainbow Grand Assembly   July 4 
 

Fun and Fellowship                              July 11 
 

Summer Picnic      July 26 
 

Global Leadership Summit                        August 7 - 8 
 

Fun and Fellowship                              August 15 
 

MC Ride for Rides                               September 13 
 

Stated Meeting                                  September 15 
 

Fun and Fellowship                              September 19 
 

5th Annual Lady Amy Freeman Golf Tournament September 22 
 

NSA Fall Field Days (Prince Edward Island)     September 25 - 28 
 

N.O.A.H. Cigar Smoker    October 4 
 

Cheers for Children 100th - Springfield        October 18 
 

Boston Haunted Walk    October 19 
 

Tri - Visitation (N. Conway Grand Hotel)       October 24 - 26 
 

Fez'Tival of Trees (25th Anniversary)  November 22 - 30 
 

Christmas Party                                 December 13 
 

Stated Meeting     December 15 
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 Bektash Shrine Center 
189 Pembroke Rd 

PO Box 4086 
Concord NH 03302 

 
ELECTED DIVAN 

Potentate ……...……...….….………...…….........................Alan Fillingham 
potentate@bektashshriners.org 

Chief Rabban .....……………………...………..……………...Evan McIntosh 
chief.rabban@bektashshriners.org 

Assistant Rabban……….......….….…………...........Kenny Thoroughgood   
assistant.rabban@bektashshriners.org 

High Priest and Prophet .……………………………….……….Brett Hunter 
high.priest.prophet@bektashshriners.org 

Oriental Guide………………………………........................……Peter Raven 
oriental.guide@bektashshriners.org 

Treasurer …..…….……………...….……..………….…Lloyd Doughty II, PP 
treasurer@bektashshriners.org 

Recorder ...…………………….………….……..….....….Thomas Brison, PP 
recorder@bektashshriners.org 

 
APPOINTED DIVAN 

Assistant Treasurer…………………………………………..……Nick Wilder 
1st Ceremonial Master …………………………………………Kevin Ciampa 
2nd Ceremonial Master ….…………………….………….……David Walters 
Captain of the Guard ………...………………..…………...……..Nick Wilder 
Outer Guard ………………...……………...…….....……….....Richard Colby 
Chaplain ………………………………………..…….…….…Kevin Carter, PP 
Director ..………………………………………………………..…Jerry Becker  
Assistant Director………………………......….……………Michael Lothrop 
Marshal  ...………………………...……..……………..……….Kevin Koechel 
 

MISCELLANEOUS OFFICERS 
Colonel……………………………………………………………David Vachon 
Major……………………………………………………………………….Vacant 
Marketing and Membership Chairman............................Michael Lothrop   
Bingo Chaiman…………………………………….……………Kevin Ciampa  
Fez-tival of Trees Chairman………………………………….Brett A. Hunter 
Easter Eggstravaganza Co-Chair…………………………...Evan McIntosh 
Easter Eggstravaganza Co-Chair………………………….Alan Fillingham 
Hospital Transportation Coordinator………….….Kenny Thoroughgood 
Photographer……………………………………..………….Robert Reynolds 
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MEMBER EMERITUS 
Director ……………...………………………....……..……………….……...C. Wayne Libby 
Chief Steward………………………….……………….……………….C. Leonard Petersen 
Springfield Hospital Rep. Emeritus……………..………………..Willard R. Lemaire, PP 
 

HOSPITAL INFORMATION 
Shriners Children’s Boston………….…..…..………………...…1-617-722-3000 
Boston Representative………………….…………...…….….John Freeman, PP 
 
Shriners Children’s New England (Springfield)........…………1-413-787-2000 
Associate Representative………..………………....…..……Ill. Alan Fillingham 
 
Shriners Hospital for Children—Canada (Montreal)..…...…...1-514-842-4464 
Montreal Representative………..……………………………….....Paul Little, PP 
 

BEKTASH UNIT LEADERS 
Bektash Mariners Yacht Club…………………...Commodore Richard Hoeker 
Bingo…………………………………….……………………………..Kevin Ciampa 
Chefs……………………………….…...……..Chief Chef Kenny Thoroughgood 
Clowns………………………………....Boss Clown David “Woo Hoo” Rouleau 
First Section…………………………………………….…..Director Jerry Becker 
High Rollers/Mini-Monster Truck Patrol….………...President David Walters 
Legion of Honor………………...…………………...Commander David Vachon 
Mini-Kar Patrol…………………………………....Captain Edward J Kelvington 
Stewards………………………………………..…Chief Steward Shawn Buxton 
White Mountain Hillbilly Clan #10   Raban of the Clan Michael Tebbetts, PP 
 

BEKTASH CLUB LEADERS 
Cheshire Shrine Club………………………………..President Seamus Wibben 
Nashua Shrine Club…………………………………..President Gary D. Waters 
Portsmouth Shrine Club………..…………...President Edmond Daneault, PP 
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2024 Potentate 
Alan Fillingham 

Happy New Year Everyone. 
 
The new year has begun 
and a new Potentate and Di-
van are in place. As Lady 
Susan and I reflect back on 
our year with you all, it's with 
both sadness and excite-
ment. It is sad that it feels 
like the year has flown by 
and is already over but excit-
ing to see Bektash grow and 
reach new heights in the 
coming year. 
 
The Nobility have chosen 
well and elected a strong 
team of officers. There is lots 
of work to do and a couple of 
new people in new roles. I 
am particularly happy to see 
the positions of Treasurer 
and Recorder filled as these 
provide our continuity year 
after year. 
 

Our new Potentate has a very 
busy calendar, so I will be 
watching keenly for all the 
events he has planned for us, 
and looking forward to enjoying 
the activities. 
 
Lady Susan and I would like to 
thank everyone for all their sup-
port, ideas and encourage-
ment. We have been truly fortu-
nate to be surrounded by such 
a caring and dedicated Nobility. 
Our fondest memories of 2024 
will be the friendships we have 
made. 
 
I will now be returning to my 
duties with the Stewards and 
look forward to serving you 
from behind the bar in 2025. 
 
Fraternally, 
Alan Fillingham,  
Past Potentate 2024 
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CHIEF  RABBAN’S  MESSAGE 

 

I am both honored and humbled to write as your newly 
elected Potentate for 2025. The trust and confidence 
you have placed in me to lead our beloved fraternity is 
deeply meaningful, and I assure you that I will dedicate 
myself fully to upholding the values of fun, fellowship, 
and philanthropy that bind us together. 
 
First and foremost, I want to express my heartfelt grati-
tude to each of you. Whether through your support, your 
encouragement, or your faith in me, you have made this 
moment possible. It is because of your commitment to 
our shared mission that our organization thrives, and I 
am eager to serve you in this role. 
 
As we move forward together, I am reminded of the 
great legacy of leaders who have come before me. Their 
passion and dedication have paved the way for the suc-
cesses we celebrate today. I take this responsibility with 
a full heart and a deep commitment to continuing their 
work, building on the strong foundation they’ve laid for 
us all. 
 
I look forward to the opportunities ahead, the challenges 
we will face, and the memories we will create. Together, 
let us continue to inspire one another and live out our 
shared purpose with pride and dedication. 
 
A special thank you to Dan Salo who has been an in-
strumental part of Bektash as the editor, I wish you the 
best in your future endeavors. 
 

Fraternally, 
Evan McIntosh; Potentate Elect 



 
 
 
After 20 years of editing the Bektash News this will be my final 
issue. I am retiring as editor of the Bektash News. It has been 
and honor and a pleasure to have this post all these years.  
 
Please welcome Michael Tebbetts, PP who has been appointed 
to Editor. His first edition of the Bektash News will be the  
February 2025 edition. 
 
Fraternally, 
Noble Daniel Salo, Editor 
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Note from the Editor 

REMEMBER! 
 

SUPPORT  YOUR 
BLUE LODGE 

YOU MIGHT EVEN  
FIND A  

FUTURE SHRINER 

Bektash 2025 Election Results 
 

Potentate elect : Evan McIntosh 

Chief Rabban elect : Kenny Thoroughgood 

Assistant Rabban elect: Brett Hunter 

High Priest and Prophet elect : Peter Raven 

Oriental Guide elect : James Geas 

Treasurer elect : David Walters 

Recorder elect : Lloyd Doughty PP 

NOTICE 
 

Current 2025 dues cards are  
required to attend all Bektash 

meetings. 
 

All Nobles must have 2025  
dues card to march in  
any Bektash parade. 
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Come Join Us 
Support your Bektash 

Fund Raiser! 
 

Every Thursday Night 
Doors Open-4:00 PM 

Regular Bingo-6:15 PM 
 

Progressive Jackpot! 
 

Bektash Shrine Center 
Concord NH 

 

Living Past Potentates 
Donald G. March (1992)  
Nelson J. Murray (1996) 
John M. Walker (2000)  
Thomas E. Brison (2002)  
Willard R. Lemaire (2003)  
James L. Chase (2006)  
Richard F. "Ted" Dooley (2007)  
Bradford J. Durfee (2008)  
Edmond Daneault (2009)  
Richard “Rick” Perry (2011) 
Robert St. Jacques (2012) 
William J. Hebert (2013) 
Kevin J. Carter (2014) 
Richard A. Quindley (2015) 
Mark A. Simard (2017) 
Lloyd S. Doughty, II (2018) 
John Puckhaber (2019) 
Brent Norris (2020) 
John Freeman (2021) 
Michael Tebbetts (2022) 
Paul Little (2023) 
 
 

November 2024 
Regular & Associate 
Membership Report 

 
Beg. November 1, 2024         Membership 
(Regular & Associate) ……………….565 
Affiliations ...……………..….….……...0 
Associated ….…………..………….…...0 
Associated Member  Drop ...……….…..0 
Creation …..……....…….………....……0 
Creation Reversal……………………….0 
Demitted ……………………………...(3) 
Demitted Reversal...….…...…...…..……0 
Expelled ……………..……………..…..0 
Expired-Active Member ..………….....(3) 
Expired Reversal………………………..0 
Restored  ……..…………….…………...0 
Suspended …….....................….……….0 
Suspension Reversal……………………0 
End of Month Membership 
(Regular  & Associate) ………..……..559 
 
Net gain (loss) for Month……............(6) 
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BINGO WORKERS NEEDED FOR THURSDAY BINGO 
 

Bektash Bingo is on the increase and that creates a need 
for additional workers.  With your help we can make 
Bingo even more successful. 
 
Bektash is looking for part-time and full-time volunteer 
Bingo Workers for most positions. We are sure that we 
have a fun position for you. Come and join your fellow 
Shriners and their Ladies to help support one of our big-
gest fundraisers, in our smoke-free environment.  
 
 
To participate call the Bektash  
Office at 603-225-5372. 
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Assistant Rabban’s Assistance 
 
As I've mentioned  in the last month's article, my family and I are already 
vacationing in the warm weather place, the Philippines.  We have been 
busy meeting up family, relatives and friends.   
 
We celebrated Christmas in an island called Palawan.  An hour and a 
half flight from Manila. I tell you that runway in the Island is so short on-
ly 4019 ft. Long and the Pilots were so good, smooth landing and take 
off.  We did the island hopping in Coron, Palawan.  Had lunch at Banul 
Beach and our boatmen where the ones who cooked our food on the 
boat.  It was all delicious. 
 
We are having a grand time!   Almost halfway through our vacation ... 
loving the good weather, company and food.  We will be back the day 
before installation. 
 
"Encourage, lift, strengthen one another.  For the positive energy to 
spread to one will be felt by us all." 
 
                                 - Deborah Day - 
 
As always, please support your temple,  we are here for the kids.   
 
Ken Thoroughgood 
Chief Rabban - Elect 
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Assistant Rabban and Lady Dixie 
Christmas in the  Philippines 
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BEKTASH PULL-TAB  
RECYCLING PROGRAM 
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Thank You to all 
Pull Tab 

Collectors and  
Donors! 

 

Jack & Patricia Vernaglia 
Stoneham, MA 
 
In memory of George E. Rodgers 
 
Brookline Fire Department 
Brookline, NH 
 
Rita Herling 
Sanbornville, NH 
 

Save Your  
Aluminum Can Tabs 

 
HELP THE CHILDREN! 
 
Bring your tabs to  
the Bektash Shrine Center 
 

Money received from sale of tabs 
will be used for patient transporta-
tion to and from Shriners Hospital. 
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DOORS OPEN AT 4:00 PM 
GAMES START AT 6:15 PM 

Lodge Ambassadors Wanted 
 
Do you attend your Blue Lodge regularly (or would you like to)?  
Would you like to stand up in your Blue Lodge and make Shrine 
announcements and presentations?  Then you are exactly who 
we are looking for!! 
 
The Shrine Lodge Ambassador Program is intended to create a 
communication stream between Bektash Shrine and the Masonic 
Lodges in our jurisdiction. 
 
The Shrine Ambassadors will receive a name badge indicating 
his ambassadorship to be worn at Lodge, Shrine meetings and 
events.  An email will be sent to the Ambassadors the last week 
of the month from our marketing committee with “talk points”, to 
be mentioned at your Lodges State Meeting.  You will be able to 
present the Potentate’s congratulatory certificate and package to 
newly raised Master Masons. 
 
All you need to do to sign up is call one of the nobles below with 
the and provide them with your name, phone number, emails 
and Lodge name. 
 

Michael Lothrop; Marketing Chair 
207.907.8949 

 
Evan McIntosh; Chief Rabban 

603.867.1005 
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DECEMBER STATED MEETING 

(left to right): Noble Dennis Webster, (new) Noble James Moffitt,  
Ill. Alan Fillingham 

The Bektash Divan with Ill. Alan Fillingham at the podium 
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DECEMBER STATED MEETING 

Ill. Alan Fillingham 
addressing the Nobility 

New Hampshire Grandmaster, Daniel 
Hotchkiss addressing the Nobility 

(left to right): Ill. Alan Fillingham, Noble Dennis Webster,  
Peter Raven (Oriental Guide) swearing in Noble James Moffitt 
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BEKTASH CASH CALENDAR RAFFLE 
WINNERS—December 2024 

Thank you for Supporting Bektash! 
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CHRISTMAS PARTY 

DJ Pumping out the tunes... 

 

Bektash Ladies Supporting the Nobility 
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CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Lloyd Doughty, PP, winner of 
Ugly Sweater Contest, presented 
with prize from First Lady Susan 

Fillingham. 

Ill. Alan Fillingham  
making his remarks.  

First Lady Susan Filling receiving award from Bektash Ladies. 



28                                                                                                                          The Bektash News 

Bektash Benefactor 
This space reserved for YOU! 

 
 

Gold Sponsors 
This space reserved for YOU! 

 

Silver Sponsors 
This space reserved for YOU! 

 

Bronze Sponsors 
Dick & Jodi Sambataro 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Learn more about the Bektash Booster 
Program and how to contribute and 

Donation form elsewhere in this issue. 

Leo Axtin 
Lee & Gordon Bakie 
Tom Brison, PP & Lady Marilyn 
Ellen & Irving Hughes 
Raymond F Kershaw, Sr. 
Harold Whitehouse & Family 

Booster Sponsors 
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Helping A Child  
Is Just A Phone Call Away 

 

Determining whether a child is eligible for care 
at Shriners Children’s is as simple as calling 
800.237.5055 (toll free in the U.S.), or 
800.361.7256 (in Canada) from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Eastern Standard Time, Monday through Friday.  
During the initial phone call, you will discuss the 
nature of the child’s condition, age and location 
of residency with a patient referral coordinator.  
Based upon the information provided, you will 
be referred to a specific Shriners Children's lo-
cation that can best care for the child.  Addition-
al information is available at shrinerschildren.org 
Shriners Children’s specializes in threatening or-
thopedic conditions, sports medicine, burns, spi-
nal cord injuries and cleft lip and palate.   
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A New Year’s Message of Hope and Brotherhood 
From the High Priest and Prophet 

 
As we stand at the threshold of a new year, let us take a 
moment to reflect on the blessings of the past and the 
opportunities that lie ahead. Each of us, as Nobles of 
the Shrine, is called to embody the principles of brother-
hood—not only within our temples but in the world 
around us. 
 
The New Year is a time for renewed purpose and deter-
mination. It is a time to rededicate ourselves to the work 
that binds us together: bringing hope to children, sup-
port to families, and inspiration to our communities. Let 
us remember that every small act of kindness and gen-
erosity reflects the greatness of our shared mission. 
 
As we commence on this journey together, may we do 
so with open hearts, strong spirits, and a devoted com-
mitment to making a difference. Let this year be a bea-
con of light, where our actions echo the values we cher-
ish. 
 
May the blessings of the Great Architect guide you and 
your loved ones through this year with health, joy, and 
peace. Together, we can achieve extraordinary things.  
 
Happy New Year to all, and may the spirit of the Shrine 
shine brightly in all we do. 
 
Fraternally yours, 
Brett Hunter 
High Priest and Prophet 
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2024 Feztival of Trees 
 
 The Feztival of Trees committee is thrilled to announce that this 
year’s Festival of Trees was a resounding success, and it’s all thanks to 
YOU—our incredible community, participants, and supporters! 
 The event was filled with creativity, holiday spirit, and generosity as 
beautifully decorated trees lit up the space, bringing smiles to everyone 
who attended. With your help, we were able to rase more than $245,000 
with 77,000 plus attendees. 
 A special thank-you goes out to our sponsors, volunteers, and all 
who donated their time and resources. Your contributions made this event 
truly magical. 
 We look forward to seeing you all again next year for an even 
brighter celebration. Until then, we wish you a joyful holiday season! 
 
Warm regards,  
Brett Hunter  
Chairman, Feztival of Trees 
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Amy Zalinsky 
Collins Tree Service Inc 

603.485.4761 
60 Merrimack St 

Hooksett, NH 03106 

https://collinstree.com | info@collinstree.com 



THE	100	MILLION	DOLLAR	CLUB 
The 22 Shriners Hospitals for Children have provided lifesaving 
and life-changing medical care to more than 800,000 children, 
regardless of their ability to pay. 
 
The money to provide these needed services at 22 hospitals 
comes from many sources: community donations; fundraising 
events; investment income; and support from the Shriners Inter-
national.  
 
As health care costs increase, Shriners Hospitals needs your 
help, more than ever, to continue to provide more specialized 
care, offer medical education and conduct more research. Too 
many people believe that if they cannot donate or leave a large 
sum or money, their gift will not count. Every contribution helps. 
In order to encourage donors to contribute to Shriners Hospitals 
for Children, the HUNDRED MILLION DOLLAR CLUB was es-
tablished in 1972. The club is named for its goal of adding 100 
million dollars to the endowment fund through gifts or bequests of 
$100 or more. 
 

HOW	TO	JOIN 
There are three ways to become a member of the 100 Million 
Dollar Club: (1) By contributing $100 or more to Shriners Hospi-
tals for Children; (2) By having your will include a bequest of 
$100 or more to Shriners Hospitals for Children; or (3) By adding 
a provision to an existing will leaving $100 or more to Shriners 
Hospitals for Children. Shriners. Please fill out the form on the 
right and send your contribution to Bektash Shriner's,  
ATTN: Recorder. 
 

WHAT	YOU	RECEIVE 
Each donor receives a handsome 100 Million Dollar Club certifi-
cate. By contributing $100, you can feel like a million, knowing 
that you have helped to ensure that Shriners Hospitals for Chil-
dren will be able to continue helping children in the years to 
come. 
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Retention Program 
 

Well, Nobles, I’m seeking donations to our Retention 
Fund. The fund has not grown in the last few months. 
This friendly reminder is coming to ask you to think 
about helping a Noble who needs assistance. 
 
Please consider a donation or memorial gift, you will be 
recognized if you so desire. I will have an update on the 
fund in an upcoming  issue of the Bektash News. 
 
Remember all checks need to be made out to Bektash 
Shriners with “Retention Fund” in the memo area and 
mail them to the office. 
 
Michael Lothrop 
Membership Chairman 

BEKTASH HILLBILLY  
CLAN  #10 

 

‘Raban’ of the Clan 
Mike Tebbetts, PP 
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BEKTASH MARINERS  
SHRINE YACHT CLUB 

WANTS YOU ! 

BEKTASH MARINERS SHRINE YACHT CLUB 
B.M.S.Y.C. PURPOSE 
 

The purpose of this inner body is three-fold:  
 

 1.  This inner body is a social inner body providing good fellowship 
among members of Bektash Shrine who share an interest in boats, 
boating and kindred pleasures – such as skiing, fishing, and cruising. 
 

 2.  This inner body is engaged in organizing and participating in boat-
ing activities for the enjoyment and betterment of its members and the 
glory of Bektash Shrine, and to further assist and promote in any way 
possible the safety of general boating on public waters and to seek, for 
the enjoyment of all, better facilities for this fast-growing sport through-
out New Hampshire. 
 
 3.  This inner body stands ready to assist illustrious Potentate and Di-
van of Bektash Shrine in carrying out Temple activities when called 
upon to do so. 
 
For more information contact Commodore Richard Hoeker email rich-
ardhoeker@comcast.net or Sec./Tres. Raymond Desrochers email 
des.hov@gmail.com 
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DONATIONS RECEIVED 

SHRINER’S CHILDRENS 
(Boston, Springfield, Montreal & Tampa) 

DONATION FROM: 

W. James & Elizabeth R. Whinn (Boston) 
Raymond A. Gamble 
JT Pond              
Herbert S. Carpenter  

BEKTASH SHRINE 

Dan James Johnson 
Walter E. Gibbs, Jr.   
Michael Stevens   
Richard Webster 

IN MEMORY/HONOR OF: DONATION FROM: 

Carl E. Harriman (Boston)              
Raymond F. Kershaw, Sr. (Springfield)  

Faith E. Harriman  
Rose Ann Kershaw  

HOSPITAL PATIENT TRANSPORTATION FUND 
IN MEMORY/HONOR OF: DONATION FROM: 

Mini-Kar Patrol Bob Gilman 

DONATION FROM: 

St Andrews Lodge No. 56 
United Bikers of New Hampshire 
J.H. Sanderson 
Union Congregational Church Fellowship 

Green Mountain Furniture, Inc. 
Dan James Johnson 
Walter E. Gibbs, Jr. 
Richard A. Webster 

DONATION FROM: 

$100 MILLION DOLLAR CLUB 

B. Edward & Laurie Bryant 
Raymond Frederick Kershaw, Sr. 
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Bektash Booster Program 
 

See elsewhere in this issue for Details 
BOOSTER ADS RUN FROM JAN-DEC 

Send check with name as it is to appear to: 
Bektash News Boosters, PO Box 4086, Concord NH 03302-4086 

 

Yes!     I want to be a  Bektash Booster.  
Enclosed is my check in  the amount of :  

                   
              $____________________ 
 
Name (s)   ________________________________________________ 
 
                  ________________________________________________ 

 

 



44                                                                                                                          The Bektash News 

In Memoriam 

 ROBERT C JUDSON 
EXETER, N.H. 
Deceased: 05/31/2024 
Born: 04/27/1938 
Created: 05/26/1973 

CURTIS G WORMWOOD 
STUART, FL 
Deceased: 10/31/2024 
Born: 05/20/1935 
Created: 06/08/1996 

DAMON W KENISON 
LONDONDERRY, N.H. 
Deceased: 11/14/2024 
Born: 09/16/1933 
Created: 07/13/1992 

To the promised land our friends have gone, 
To the land of perfect rest; 

Their work is done—and the setting sun 
Has sealed their life’s request. 

They have left this earthly strand, 
For the house beyond the sea, 

Though the past is gone, they will still live on 
To us all—Sweet in our Memory. 

  



Bektash Shrine  
Legion of Honor 

 
Flag Fund 

 
 

The Bektash Legion of Honor is restarting a Flag Fund, 
apparently, we had one years ago and it got passed by 
and forgotten. The purpose of the fund is for the Legion 
of Honor to fund purchase of new flags to replace the 
flags in front of the building, ceremonial flags and pa-
rade flags as needed.  
 
The flags would fly at Bektash because of the Flag 
Fund.  
 
The flags in front of the building fly 24 hours a day and 
get tattered and worn and need to be replaced occa-
sionally. Ceremonial flags and parade flags are now 
over 20 years old and along with the flags the staffs are 
wearing. 
 
If you would like to donate to help the Legion of Honor 
to be of service to Bektash and purchase new flags you 
can send a check made out to: 
 

Bektash Legion of Honor 
Memo: Bektash Flag Fund 

 
And mail to: 

Bektash Shriners 
189 Pembroke Road, PO Box 4086 

Concord, NH 03302-4086 
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